
MPR Designs Are Underway!
We are happy to announce that Crocker’s Site Committee will be reviewing three schematic designs 
presented by Quattrocci Kwok Architects! The next meeting will be held at the end of February and 
we are excited to hear their feedback. 

After much thought and consideration, our West Site Committee team has narrowed it down to one 
design. Our architects, WRNS Studios are working on the Schematic Phase in which they will 
determine the areas, physical requirements and relationships of all the required building space and 
components. 

The Reports Are In!
Reports from the consultants are currently pending review and further discussion will be required with 
our Facilities and Construction team. In these reports, consultants review the existing conditions, and 
discuss their feedback and recommendations on the best way to proceed with the project. The photos 
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below depict the typical classroom closet. Currently, none of the classrooms have air conditioning at 
North and West. Bringing in new units will take some time and require approval from the Division of 
the State Architect (DSA), but we are working as quick as possible to get some cool air flowing 
through our classrooms. 

During the investigation and assessment of the West Underground Utility Lines, it was brought to our 
attention that the utility lines were in worse condition than expected. Over the 75 years of it’s lifetime, 
sections of the waste line have sunk, resulting in constant back ups and overall inefficiencies of the 
system. Architects and mechanical engineers are working diligently to figure out the logistics of the 
most feasible location to place these lines, while keeping the new MPR into consideration.

As for the marquee signs, we are currently in the Pre-Design/Architectural Program Development 
Phase. In this phase, the consultants will perform pre-design investigation to establish appropriate 
guidelines and identify design issues relating to functional needs, directive and constraints imposed 
by applicable regulatory codes. We are on track to have the marquees up by the end of summer!

Lastly, with the recent heavy wind and rain, we are aware of power outages within the surrounding 
areas. The Facilities and Construction team are reviewing options for the district to provide 
emergency power furring outages and are working on how to incorporate it into a future project. 
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